
DIARY DATES 

 Sun 13 Oct Deadline for School Photo online orders with free delivery 
 Tues 15 Oct 5pm Open Evening for Prospective Parents: Sept 2025 Admissions 
 Wed 16 Oct 9.15am Open Morning for Prospective Parents: Sept 2025 Admissions 
 Tues 22 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations – by appointment 
 Thurs 24 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations – by appointment  
 w/c 28 Oct Half term 
 Mon 4 Nov INSET Day—school closed for staff training 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you have all had a great week. We have had an exciting week here at school filled with learning, creativity, and fun in abundance! The Busy Bees have turned 
into Super Heroes, the Ladybirds are soon going to making an appearance on ‘The Great British Bake off’ with their amazing cake making skills and the Dragonflies 
have become brilliant experimenters! 

Amongst this we have been exploring the fact that every child is special, unique, and different in their own right both in lessons and throughout our Collective  
Worships this week; celebrating it every day in all that we do. We believe it is important to recognize and celebrate the individuality that each child brings to our  
wonderful school community. 

Embracing Diversity 
Our school is a melting pot of talents, backgrounds, and perspectives. Each child has their own set of strengths, passions, and ways of learning. By embracing these 
differences, we create a rich and vibrant environment where everyone can thrive. 

The Power of Uniqueness 
Every child has something special to offer. Whether it's a talent for music, a knack for solving puzzles, or a kind heart that brings joy to others, these unique traits 
contribute to the tapestry of our school. Celebrating these differences helps to build confidence and self-esteem, allowing the children to shine in their own way. 

Encouraging Individual Growth 
At St Peter's school, we strive to provide opportunities for each child to explore their interests and develop their skills. Our diverse range of activities and programmes 
are designed to cater to various interests, ensuring that every child finds their niche. which we hope you see through our weekly newsletters and from what the  
children say and bring home. 

Fostering a Supportive Community 

As parents, carers, and educators, it is our role to support and nurture the individuality of each child. We encourage open communication, active listening, and  
empathy to help children feel valued and understood. By working together, we can create a community that celebrates diversity and promotes inclusivity. I think we 
are such a community! 

Celebrating Differences 
Let us all appreciate the wonderful qualities that make our children who they are. Encourage them to embrace their uniqueness and to appreciate the differences in 
others. After all, it is these differences that make our world a richer and more interesting place. It would be very boring if we were all the same! 

We can see some of the many varied and exciting activities that the children have been doing this week in the class news below. 

ISSUE NO. 6 :  11 Oct 2024 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

School Uniform:  

As the weather changes, please ensure your child has the appropriate school uniform including a warm coat for outdoor play. Many children may say they get too hot, 
but jumpers and coats will be essential as the weather starts to turn cooler. 

Parents' Evening:  

Don't forget, our parents' evenings are scheduled for Tuesday 22 and Thursday 24 October. Please make sure you have booked your slot. I can’t quite believe that we 
are nearly at the half term point already!  

Book Week— w/c 11 November 

Book Week is coming up after half term in the week beginning 11 November. We will be sending out lots of information about this before half term so please keep a 
look out as we don’t want you to miss out on any of the activities and fun. 

Poppy Appeal 

From Monday we will have some of our children on the school gate in the mornings selling poppies and collecting donations for the Royal British Legion’s  
annual Poppy Appeal. Poppies will be available daily until Monday 11 November.  

• Did you know there is no ‘correct’ way to wear a poppy. 

• Wearing a poppy is a personal choice reflecting individual and personal memories. 

• It’s a matter of personal choice whether someone chooses to wear a poppy and how they choose to wear it. 

• From paper poppies to pins, bag charms to pet poppies, the best way to wear a poppy is simply with pride. 

Puzzle for the Week  

"What has keys but can't open locks?"  
– Who in your family can solve this riddle first - without googling?!! 

Monday 4 November 
I hope you have a super, fun filled weekend. 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 



 
Our services this Sunday: 

 
 

11am  Family Communion 
 

6.30pm  Evening Prayer 

 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

CLASS NEWS 

 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

BUSY BEES 
This week Busy Bees have been SUPER busy. We have learned all about "real life superheroes", 
made superhero masks and thought about what we want to be when we grow up. We had a Science 
lesson on how to look after our teeth and conducted a science experiment to see the impact of 
sugar and fizzy drinks on teeth and what happens if we don't brush them. In Maths the children have 
learned about repeating patterns and had several opportunities to create their own patterns.  We 
have carried on learning about Autumn and experimented with the light table to understand  
Autumn colours and seasonal changes. In RE this week we explored the story of Creation and drew 
our own version of "The Garden of Eden". 

Homework: Sounds of the week handwriting practice  (sheets in book bags) 

LADYBIRDS 
In Ladybirds we have been learning to write instructions using ‘bossy verbs’. We made cupcakes and then wrote out instructions to explain how we made them, using 
as many bossy verbs as we could. We have then continued to write instructions for various things, how to make a jam sandwich and how to get dressed in the  
morning to name a couple. In Maths we have been completing a lot of re cap learning. We have re capped ordering our numbers to 20 and re capped number bonds. 
For our outdoor learning, we made wind sticks to help us measure how windy it is. This links to our new Geography learning all about the weather! 
 
Homework: Addition 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have had a science focused week this week. We have look at the foods we eat, investigating the properties of 
foods to find out which contains protein, carbohydrate, etc.  We used this information as a basis for conducting our first 
proper Year 2 experiment—investigating and observing what different drinks do to our teeth. We are using eggs, cola, 
juice and water in our experiment and we will share our results with you when we have drawn a conclusion. So far the 
cola looks interesting! In English this week we have been using imperative verbs to help Paddington navigate life in  
London. In Maths we explored addition by using our partitioning skills to solve number problems.    

Homework: Purple Mash 2 Do  

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

41 38 46 

Well 
done 

All families are unique and special 

 

Dear Father God,  

How wonderful it is that you love each of us individually and that you lead us all uniquely.  

With this in mind, I can celebrate that others are different than me without judgment.  

Thank you for your love for every person.  

Amen. 

 

HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY 
TO…            

Eleanor (age 5) and Alice (age 7) 

CHURCH NEWS 

NOTICEBOARD 

Run by a qualified Breastfeeding Counsellor and with 

a team of 13 trained supporters a free to attend 

community group has been set up. This group has 

been kindly supported and facilitated by Chloe 

Ashton and Natasha from St Mary’s church and they 

gift ‘Lemon Drops’ the St Mary’s meeting room at the 

Oxted Community Hall (The Space) to run their 

sessions.  
 

This service is a professional service that is  

completely free to attend for women and families to 

access professional feeding support free of charge. 

The sessions run all year round, including the 

holidays - every Friday 12pm to 2pm, apart from 

Christian Holidays such as Christmas and Easter.  
 

This is a drop-in group where parents can access 

free breastfeeding support, bottle feeding support, 

combination feeding support or come to a safe 

relaxed space to be supported as new mothers or 

make connections with other mums in the  

community. Since starting at the end of May they 

have had 110 families come through their doors and 

over 80 women that have needed invaluable infant 

feeding support that they wouldn’t have had access 

to had they not been. There is fresh coffee, home-

made cake and a loving team there each week to 

welcome women in those challenging early days of 

motherhood to offer them a listening ear, some love 

and care.  
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Following the feedback from our survey just before the summer break we have been working hard to find a solution for St Peter’s families.  

We have been in discussion with a number of providers and are hopeful that we may now have found a potential partner to offer wraparound care based onsite at St 
Peter’s. 

In order for this to progress further we need to be sure that the offer responds to your (and our) needs and that there is sufficient uptake to make it viable.  We would 
be very grateful if you could therefore respond to the survey (via QR code) as soon as possible (and before Monday 14 October please).  

We will keep you updated and hope to share some positive news soon. In the meantime we thank you for your understanding and patience as we continue to work 
hard on this project. As we are sure you will appreciate, it takes time to ensure that we find the right provider with a suitable, QUALITY provision that is the best for 
your children and this cannot be rushed. 

 

 

If you are in need of immediate wraparound care remember that we currently have 
an arrangement with Rising Stars Wraparound Care based at St Mary’s Primary 
School, Oxted for our children to access their facility. The children can attend before 
and/or after school with transport provided by Buses4U between St Mary’s and  
St Peter’s. If you wish to make use of this facility please book directly with Rising Stars 
and Buses4U and notify the school office of your arrangements. Please note that it is 
your responsibility to book and to confirm these arrangements with all parties and 
not the responsibility of either school.  
 

Jumping Jacks WACC also provides a drop off/collection service for 
St Peter’s children using their wraparound care provision.  
 

Contact Charmaine: 07852 139218    Jumpingjackswacc@gmail.com  
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